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Crime Log for March 2022 
 

 
•  3/1 - Officers responded to a theft at RT 322 and Stone Meeting House Road. It was reported 

that over 10 storage containers were cut open. Multiple items were taken from the site. Officers 
are working with surrounding jurisdictions to locate the possible suspect(s). 

• 3/1 - Officers responded to a suspicious person call on Ferrell Rd. The individual was found to be 
trespassing on private property. Officers located the male and placed him under arrest for an 
active warrant. Subsequent to arrest, officers found the man to be in possession of suspected 
heroine. The subject was charged, processed, and released on a summons, with a pending court 
date. 

• 3/1 - Officers responded to South Harrison for the report of an assault. Upon their arrival, they 
spoke with both parties. It was determined that one of the individuals assaulted the other. 
Officers arrested one subject and transported him to headquarters. He was processed and 
released on a summons, with a pending court date.  

• 3/3 - Officers conducted a property check of Lake Park, due to recent property damage. While 
checking the park Officers located individuals in the park after hours. These individuals were 
cited with local ordinances and released.  

• 3/4 - Officers conducted a motor vehicle stop on Rainey Road. During the stop Officers located 
an active warrant for the driver of the vehicle. The driver was arrested, processed, and released, 
with a pending court date.   
 

• 3/7 - Detective Unit, along with the GCPO, conducted an investigation into a child welfare case. 
Detectives arrested a male accused of Endangering the Welfare of a Child.  The individual was 
charged and released with a pending court date.  
 

• 3/8 - Officers responded to an unconscious person behind the wheel of a vehicle. Upon their 
arrival, officers were able to determine the driver was intoxicated. Officers attempted to 
perform Standardized Field Sobriety Tests of the driver, but the driver refused. He was arrested, 
charged, and released with a pending court date.   
 

• 3/9 - Officers responded to Kings Highway for the report of a motor vehicle theft. Around 12:15 
am Sunday night a Dodge Durango was stolen from a parking lot. The vehicle was valued at 
$40,000. The Detective Unit conducted a follow-up investigation. On 3/10 the vehicle was 
located in Camden City and returned to its owner.  
 

• 3/14 - Officers conducted a motor vehicle stop, on Auburn Road, and located an active warrant 
for the driver of the vehicle. The driver was arrested, processed, and released with a pending 
court date.   
 



• 3/18 - Officers responded to the area of Locke Ave, for the report of an argument. Upon their 
arrival, they observed that the window of the victim’s vehicle had been smashed. Officers 
arrested the accused.  He was charged and lodged in Salem County Jail, pending a court date. 
 

• 3/18 - Officers conducted a motor vehicle stop on RT 45. During the stop, officers located an 
active warrant for the driver and passenger of the vehicle. The driver and passenger were 
arrested, processed, and released, with a pending court date. 
 

• 3/22 - Officers responded to two attempted burglaries, in the area of Rainey Road. Three males 
are seen on security surveillance attempting to enter a residence and the vehicles in the 
driveway. The suspects were unable to gain access due to the doors being locked.  The Detective 
Unit is following up with possible leads. 
 

• 3/22 – The Detective Unit, along with the Connecticut Department of Motor Vehicles Police, 
worked together to locate a stolen Dodge Durango, out of Woolwich Township. On 3/24, the 
vehicle was located in Connecticut and returned to its owner.  
 

• 3/23 - Officers conducted a property check at Locke Ave Park, and found that the public 
bathrooms had been vandalized. Both bathrooms had damage to the toilets, sinks, and hand 
dryers, totaling approximately $3500 in damage. 
 

• 3/29 - Officers responded to a motor vehicle crash on Rt 322 and the NJTP. No injuries were 
reported at the time. One of the two vehicles involved caught on fire. Woolwich Township Fire 
Department quickly arrived and extinguished the fire. RT 322 was closed for approximately 1 
hour while crews removed debris from the roadway. 
 

• 3/29 - Officers were notified that Wilmington Police recovered a van, that was reported stolen 
out of our jurisdiction. The vehicle was turned over to detectives. It was processed for evidence 
and released to the owner. 
 

• 3/30 - Officers conducted a motor vehicle stop on Ferrell Road in South Harrison. During the 
stop, Officers located an active warrant for the driver of the vehicle. The driver was arrested, 
processed, and released with a pending court date.   
 

• 3/31 - Officers took a report, from Township Public Works, that the bathrooms at Locke Ave 
Park were vandalized with spray paint.   


